DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND WELFARE



O Liver 6-4000

PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICE

BETHESDA 14, MD.

October 25, 1960

Dr. Henry L. Taylor Laboratory of Physiological Hygiene Stadium Gate 27 University of Minnesota Minneapolis. Minnesota

Dear Henry:

Thank you for sending the rough manuscript of the Johnson Test. Actually, I had planned to work on it at once but have been delayed for a number of reasons. I hope, however, to have it in your hands before too long.

▶ had a good visit with Jaska in Cleveland this past week. We shared the speakers platform one afternoon and spent the remainder of the afternoon and evening together.

I have talked to several people here at N.I.H. in regard to the training program. Everyone is of the opinion that any special training needs such as additional training for promising physical education majors can be handled through existing training programs. Bob Grant (NHI extramural program) has indicated that he would be happy to explore this problem further at your convenience. I understand that you are a personal friend of Bob Grant so that administrative handling of any training proposal might be relatively simple.

At the moment, people engaged in the various grant activities are reluctant to initiate another "special" program.

National Institute of Arthritis

and Metabolic Diseases